7.

MINUTES OF MEETING of the Neighbourhood Plan Group held on 13th August 2012 at the John Banks Hall, Goudhurst Road, Marden commencing at 8pm
14.
Present:
Cllr Andy Turner (co-chairman); Cllr Dorothy Reed; Cllr Jean Robertson; Cllr Anne Boswell; Cllr Maria Brown; Cllr Richard Adam; Cllr Lesley Mannington; Alison Hooker (Parish Clerk); Catherine Alderson; Steve McArragher; Liz Stanley; Pam Bowles; Judith Ashton (Redrow Homes); Sascha Newton; Philip Taylor; Peter Court (Redrow Homes); Christine Gibbs; Elliott Newlyn (Redrow Homes); Stephen Witts (co-chairman) and Julie Scott.
15.
Apologies:  The Clerk had received apologies from Cllr Kate Tippen and Bridget Harvey.
16.
Topics

Boxes had been formulated for all topic headings, the contents of which included relevant pages of the Core Strategy, copies of the National Planning Policy Framework, Marden Village Design Statement (VDS), Marden Parish Council’s S106 document, map of Marden’s village envelope/conservation area and any other documents relevant to the particular topic.  A box needed to be put together for Education and passed to Julie Scott.
17.
Other points discussed during the evening:

Lesley Mannington would contact Marden Business Forum (MBF) to enquire whether a representative from the Business Forum could “buddy” Richard Adam with Transport.

Stephen Witts had available copies of Clanfield Parish Plan and questionnaire which he circulated.  Although this was a parish plan and not a neighbourhood plan some elements could be used for Marden’s NP.

How to involve the public:  
Questionnaires (both paper and electronic)






Face to face interviews (ie with businesses)






Questionnaire for primary school children






Social networking






Website

Lesley Mannington had attended a recent meeting with MBC regarding the RSCs and gave a brief account of this meeting.  The number of houses per RSC, along with the Core Strategy, was due for consultation from 17th August for six weeks.  This was open to all to comment – Parish Council due to discuss on 4th September with a full public consultation on the Core Strategy in December 2012.

A NP cannot contradict the Core Strategy and this meeting is not to discuss housing numbers but what we want from a NP.

Suggest a small group visit Harrietsham to speak with their NP Group to ascertain the route they are taking and also to liaise with all the RSCs to ask whether they would consider a meeting to discuss NPs.

Need to formally write to MBC regarding Marden’s NP and this was due to be discussed at the Parish Council meeting tomorrow (14th August).  Once agreed this will be submitted to MBC.  Included in this letter will be a possible meeting with the other 4 RSCs.
Catherine Alderson (Member of Heritage Centre) informed the meeting that the next exhibition at the Heritage Centre was “How Marden Grew” and a space would be offered to the NP Group to advertise to visitors how a NP works and how to get involved etc.  This was accepted and Catherine was thanked for her input.

Philip Taylor (Communication) had set up a mailing list (one address will include all contacts).  A “Wiki” had also been set up which is a shared discussion space for the group.  Philip was thanked for his work so far.

18.
Next Meeting - The next meeting was to be held on 10th September 2012 commencing at 8pm in the John Banks Hall. 

Each group was asked to research their individual topic, consider means of communication, look at possible questions to incorporate into the questionnaire and list stakeholders relevant to their topic.
Any items for circulation should be sent out by 3rd September.

It was proposed that a questionnaire would be sent out with the Parish Council newsletter and the dates for the next two are 9th November and 22nd February (print dates).

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.40pm.

